
 
 4 

 
B: HEALTH EDUCATION 

 
 
179 SS Nair, MA Seetha & BC Arora: EDUCATIONAL & TRAINING 
REQUIREMENTS OF HEALTH CARE DELIVERY SYSTEM 
NIHAE Bulletin 1976, 9, 295-307. 
 

The Health Care Delivery System (HCDS) consists of the 
governmental (public) and non-governmental (private) health 
agencies and the facilities they provide for one or more of the 
three main aspects of comprehensive health care viz., curative, 
preventive and promotive.  The delivery of comprehensive health 
care in a country like India poses many problems.  An adequate 
network of organisation, particularly governmental, has to be 
built up.  This has to be primarily directed towards delivery of 
health care in the rural areas with considerable emphasis on 
preventive and promotive health.  Such an organisational set up 
has to be manned by a large army of personnel with varying types 
and levels of basic professional education. At present both the 
know-how for practical application of professional knowledge under 
varying conditions and proper attitude for the same are often 
inadequate among the health personnel. These can be improved and 
maintained only on the basis of a long term plan for job training. 
 Permanent facilities should be available so that training of new 
recruits and staff on promotion/transfer can be taken care of 
regularly and systematically.  Also, refresher courses have to be 
undertaken regularly to keep the staff abreast of the developments 
in delivery of health care.  At present juncture, Multi Purpose 
Worker (MPW), community level workers and health assistants in the 
public sector of HCDS, also require the training. 

 
To make such training more purposeful, it must be emphasised 

that planning for training has to come well ahead so that 
implementation of any programme is not unduly delayed due to 
absence or shortage of properly trained health workers.  To 
illustrate this, the training requirements of the National 
Tuberculosis Programme (NTP) which is integrated with general 
health services have been dealt below: Governmental Agency: 
i)Programme workers who attend patients and community should be 
trained by the District TB Centre (DTC) key personnel as in 
service training or on the job training, ii)Programme supporter 
PHC doctors in addition to being programme workers, DHO, ADHO, 
ADHS (TB) etc should undergo orientation course for 8 to 9 working 
days.  iii)Trainer Professors and lecturers of preventive & social 
medicine, tuberculosis and medicine of medical colleges, trainers 
of central training institute also undergo orientation course for 
8-9 days.  iv)Research Worker in research methodology for 4 weeks. 
 v)Programme planners & Decision Makers a)Ministers of Health, 
Secretaries & Directors of Health both at state and central levels 
- By periodic meetings, personal discussions, participation in 
Central Council of Health meetings.  b)TB Adviser, TB Officer - By 
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periodic meetings, written communication, attending seminars. 
Similar estimates have to be made for other components of HCDS.  
Taking all these into consideration, the number of training 
institutions/facilities which are required to meet all the 
training needs can be worked out, keeping in view their proper 
regional or geographic distribution.  The next step would be to 
organise the education and training of private health workers and 
health consumers.  Adequate information for the detailed planning 
is not available for these two categories. But, a beginning has to 
be made as quickly as possible. 
 
KEY WORDS: EDUCATION & TRAINING, HEALTH CARE DELIVERY, CONTROL 
PROGRAMME. 
 
180 Radha Narayan: THE NEED TO HAVE A HEALTH EDUCATION COMPONENT 
FOR THE NATIONAL TUBERCULOSIS PROGRAMME 
NTI Newsletter 1977, 14, 16-19. 
 

This paper describes the need for Health Education Component 
in the National Tuberculosis Programme (NTP).  The potential 
achievement of the programme activities viz., prevention, case 
finding and treatment has been established by studies conducted by 
the National Tuberculosis Institute. Corrective measures to 
achieve the potential would no doubt have to tackle all the three 
constituents of the programme viz., objectives, activities and 
resources.  However, incorporation of a health education component 
in the crucial activities of the programme would help, where 
under-achievement is due to the lack of knowledge and proper 
attitude both on the part of the patient and the health worker.  
In order to evolve an effective methodology, the goals of the 
health education component should be synchronised with those of 
the programme.  While the health education aspects in the 
case-finding and treatment activities can be incorporated at 
health institutions and on an individual or group basis, education 
for the preventive activities has to be on a mass or community 
basis.  While the nucleus of the community education should be on 
BCG vaccination, the mass media could be utilised for the overall 
tuberculosis education in the general population.  Thus, there is 
scope for employing a variety of material, methods and media of 
health education in the NTP. 
 
KEY WORDS: HEALTH EDUCATION, CONTROL PROGRAMME. 
 
 
181 MA Seetha & GD Gothi: HEALTH EDUCATION IN NATIONAL HEALTH 
PROGRAMMES 
NTI Newsletter 1977, 14, 41-45. 
 

This paper critically describes the place of Health Education 
in National Health Programmes.  Health Education is one of the 
recognised ways of health promotion in the primary prevention of 
diseases in the community.  Probably it may be required even at 
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secondary and tertiary prevention levels.  This implies that 
health education has to be directed towards the community for 
accepting the health services provided and participate in all 
activities which promote their own health.  Health education is 
part of any health programme and its component and implementation 
depend on the nature and organisation of the health programme 
itself.  Integrated programmes are more acceptable to the 
community and economically feasible. Health education of the 
community under the integrated health services has to have new 
dynamics and priority over the conventional approach hitherto 
adopted in vertical programmes. Health education in all national 
health programmes has to be made into a comprehensive one, rather 
than planning individually for each programme.  Community health 
education should go along with the "health education" of the 
health workers.  The efforts to do former alone without improving 
the latter, has not been able to give good dividends. 
 
KEY WORDS: HEALTH EDUCATION, NATIONAL HEALTH PROGRAMMES. 
 
182 MA Seetha, Rajani Gandha Dei & N Srikantaramu: EFFECT OF SHORT 
TERM INTENSIVE HEALTH EDUCATION ON CASE FINDING IN A RURAL 
COMMUNITY 
NTI Newsletter 1979, 16, 1-7. 
 

As a part of the supervised field training of the students of 
health education from Rural Health Training Centre, Gandhigram, 
Tamil Nadu, a pilot project of short term intensive health 
education was undertaken at 11 selected villages under Primary 
Health Centre (PHC), Hesarghatta.  The objectives were to measure 
the impact of an intensive health education effort in increasing 
the attendance of patients with symptoms suggestive of pulmonary 
tuberculosis at a PHC and to study the impact of health education 
in terms of increase in knowledge and change of attitude of the 
people towards the PHC.  For participation of the community all 
the three health education approaches viz., individual approach, 
group approach and mass approach were planned along with 
audio-visual aids as and when required.  Application of a specific 
approach depended on the level of awareness about tuberculosis and 
the availability of services which was measured by a base line 
survey conducted in the selected villages. 
 

As expected this short term intensive health education has 
shown that the knowledge on tuberculosis in the population 
increased, following it.  When it was measured by the yardstick of 
increase in the proportion of out-patients with chest symptoms, 
attending the PHC, no significant change was noticed during the 
period of observation.  The likely reason could be that it was too 
early to measure the effect of health education within a period of 
6 weeks. In this project the intensive health education work was 
done almost continuously for a short time which was probably not 
appreciated by the people.  Though in all the villages following 
the health education programme, the people had understood the 
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importance of getting the chest symptoms examined to rule out 
tuberculosis, they have not approached the PHC for the same.  The 
other possible reason could be that the people are not satisfied 
with the services provided by the PHC.  It goes without saying 
that when the services provided by the PHC itself are not upto the 
expectation of the people, the outcome of health education could 
only be minimal. 
 
KEY WORDS: HEALTH EDUCATION, RURAL POPULATION, CASE FINDING.      
   
 
183 MA Seetha: SOME CONCEPTS IN CURRICULUM FORMULATION IN JOB 
ORIENTED TRAINING 
NTI Newsletter 1979, 17, 53-59. 
 

Some important aspects for consideration at the time of 
formulating the curriculum of orientation training programme for 
tuberculosis have been discussed in this paper.  At the time of 
formulation of District Tuberculosis Programme, planning for 
training of manpower was taken simultaneously.  The essentials of 
job orientation training are to change with the change in the 
requirements of the programme. Defining Objectives in clear terms 
is one of the important aspects to be considered while formulating 
the curriculum.  This helps in preparing the contents, methods of 
teaching and developing effective assessment. Profile of Trainees 
is another important aspect.  Factors which have to be considered 
at the time of formulation of curriculum are age, educational 
qualifications and professional experience of the trainees.   
Changes occurring in the general health services, introduction of 
multi-purpose workers scheme and participation of community health 
workers in the health services, would require a thorough revision 
of the training organisations and contents of training. 
KEY WORDS: CURRICULUM FORMULATION, JOB TRAINING, DTP. 


